THE PARTNERED PARISHES OF



Holy Rosary Parish 22 Gower St., Kensington 3031

Phone: 9376 6148 Fax: 9376 6482

kensington@cam.org.au Email: Web: holyrosary.com.au



St. Brendan's Parish

103 Wellington St., Flemington 3031

Phone: 9376 7378 Fax: 9376 5960

flemington@cam.org.au Email: stbrendansflemington.com.au Web:

Parish Priest - Fr. Hien Vu Assistant Priest & Coptic Chaplain - Fr Francis Fahim

Pastoral Associate Sr. Pat Dimeck CSB Secretary Jo McEwen **Sacrament Coordinator** Yvette Oswald **Parish Administration** Sharon Kane **Parish House** 35 Gower Street (Opposite Church) School 9376 9455 (Amanda Smith) **WEEKDAY MASS TIMES** Saturday (Vigil) 5.30pm Sunday 9.00am

WEEKDAY Wednesday 9.15am Friday 9.15am

BAPTISMS 2nd & 4th Sunday at 12.00pm

WEDDINGS Contact Parish Office Pastoral Associate

Secretary Sharon Kane

Parish House 103 Wellington Street

Flemington 3031

9376 0249 (Peter Hayes) School 9376 6305 (Eevon Tey) Kindergarten

MASS TIMES Saturday (Vigil) 6.00pm Sunday 10.30am

(Coptic Mass 1.00pm) Tuesday - Saturday 9.15am

CHRISTIAN MEDITATION Wednesday 7.30pm-8.30pm in the

Church

BAPTISMS 1st Sunday during 10.30am Mass

3rd Sunday at 12.00pm Contact Parish Office WEDDINGS RECONCILIATION Saturday 9.45am **EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT**

Saturday 9.45am - 10.45am (after Mass) 1st Friday of each month 9.45am - 10.45am

ROSTER - SUNDAY 8 May 2016					
	Lector/Commentator	Minister of Communion		Lector/Commentator	Minister of Communion
5.30pm	Ruth Keily Lorraine Donovan	Gia Garcia	6.00pm	Frank Rice	Rita Fernandez Carmel Rice
9.00am	Tom Collins Bernadette White	Marina Tores Lynette Walsh	10.30am	Dominic Scholtes Maria Castelli Michael Scholtes Maria Pavone	Kathy Scholtes Giuseppina Tafuro Lino Lazzaro
Children's Liturgy of the Word Counters		Sharon O'Neill	Children's Liturgy of the Word Counters		Bianca Premraj Patricia Seignior Bert Fasoli

Recent Deaths: Charles Taylor (father of Adrian, Paul & **Recent Deaths:** Catherine Taylor), Angela Alescio Anniversaries Robson Miranda Anniversaries: Stella Angotti

FINANCES

HOLY ROSARY

THANKSGIVING: \$ 558.00 (weekly pledge \$1,181)

ST. BRENDAN'S THANKSSGIVING: \$ 694.00 (weekly pledge \$1,858)

PRESBYTERY: \$ 100.00 \$ 421.00 LOOSE:

(Includes Credit Cards, EFT & Weekly Thanksgiving Envelopes)

HOLY ROSARY TEN TON: Week 11 - Srs. Pat Dimeck & Anne Boyd

WEEK DAY MASSES - HOLY ROSARY

185.80

272.85

\$

Wednesday 4th May – 9.15am Mass Friday 6th May – 9.15am Mass

BAPTISM WELCOME

PRESBYTERY

LOOSE

We warmly welcome Max Tarulashwili who will be presented for Baptism at 5.30pm Mass this

weekend by his parents Carla and Scott.

We ask God's continued blessings on Max and his family.



COPIES OF THE AUTUMN EDITION OF THE RECORD ... ST VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY IS NOW AVAILABLE. PLEASE TAKE A COPY HOME.

PLEASE NOTE IN YOUR DIARY:

SATURDAY 21ST MAY @ 6.00PM ARCHBISHOP HART WILL VISIT ST. BRENDAN'S AND CELEBRATE MASS OF THANKSGIVING

Please join us for light refreshments after Mass

MORNING TEA TODAY AFTER 9AM MASS – ALL WELCOME

WEEKEND FOR WOMEN: DISCOVERING THE SACRED SPACE WITHIN Friday 13 May to Sunday 15 May Pallotti College, McNamara's Road, Millgrove

Amidst the clamour of life as women—friend, student, workmate, mother, partner, daughter—how easily we forget the spark which burns within us, urging us to become all that we are capable of being! Based on the book *Women who run with the wolves* and using scripture, images and music, sessions will include opportunity for group discussion as well as plenty of time for personal reflection and quiet. Facilitator: Lorraine McCarthy.

 $\textbf{Cost:} \$180 \ includes \ meals \ and \ accommodation \ in \ private$

room with shared bathroom facilities **Details:** Lorraine on 0402 217 123 or

lorraine613@bigpond.com

MARY MACKILLOP HERITAGE CENTRE OPEN DAY – 7 MAY 2016 362 Albert St, East Melbourne 10am – 4pm

- Pray in the Chapel,
- Take a tour of the Museum
- Visit the Gift Shop,
- Enjoy a light refreshment
- Mary Mackillop Walking

Tour available @11am

ARCHBISHOP MARK COLERIDGE: KNOX PUBLIC LECTURE 2016

Monday 16 May, 7.30pm

Catholic Leadership Centre, Corner Victoria Parade and Hoddle Street, East Melbourne

'From wandering to journeying: thoughts on a synodal Church'. Journey and pilgrimage are important themes in scripture and throughout Christianity. They provide a background for considering Pope Francis' election in 2013, his decision to convene two Synods in 2014 and 2015. his proclamation of the Year of Mercy in 2016 and his recent publication of the Apostolic Exhortation Amoris Laetitia—seeing all these as part of a process which is far from over. This gives a context for the recent proposal of the Australian Bishops to move towards a Plenary Council for Australia in 2020, seeing the preparation for the Council, its celebration and implementation as part of the same process, which seeks to make the Church more genuinely synodal in the way foreseen by Vatican II and treated more explicitly by Pope Francis.

RSVP: By Wednesday 11 May to 9412 3304 or jill.allen@ctc.edu.au

Mass for Expectant Mothers

The Mass will be celebrated by Archbishop Denis Hart at St Patrick's Cathedral on Sunday 5 June at 11.00am. Registrations can be made online at: www.cam.org.au/lifemarriagefamily or alternatively by contacting: 9287 5587 or Lmf@cam.org.au. Please note that registration closes on Friday 27 May

SNAPSHOT IN HISTORY

On the 6th July 1924, Archbishop Daniel Mannix blessed the new St. Brendan's Church in Wellington Street, Flemington. The Architect was A. A. Fritsch and the Church was built in the Northern Italy Romanesque style in brick and cost 19,200 pounds.

The high altar of Italian marble was a gift from Thomas Murphy and cost 1,170 pounds.

The Advocate reported that the new Church was an architectural gem.

The Advocate 10th July 1924.



YOU ARE INVITED TO CELEBRATE ST. BRENDAN'S DAY SUNDAY 15TH MAY 2016

The festivities will begin with a Special Celebratory Mass at 10.30am followed by lunch at the School Gym.



CAKES & SLICES NEEDED

We are asking for parishioners to help with dessert by providing cakes and slices. These can be home baked or store bought.

There is a notice on the board at the Church entrance for you to write your name and list what you are able to bring. Thank you.

ST. STEPHENS, FLEMINGTON CELEBRATES 22 YEARS

You are cordially invited to join us on Sunday 1st May at 2pm at St Stephens as we celebrate 22 years of our urban mission in Flemington.

THEOLOGY AT THE PUB: HIDDEN IMPLICATIONS OF THE SAFE SCHOOLS PROGRAM

Monday 2 May. Dinner and drinks from 6.30pm. Talk commences at 7.30pm.

The Pumphouse Hotel, 128 Nicholson Street, Fitzroy The so-called Safe Schools Program is one of the most important controversies in 21st century Australia so far. But the vested interests defending the program in the public arena—powerful ideologues, politicians, academics, university administrators, shadowy figures in the background, the media—have managed to throw a multitude of red herrings around the place. That's why many people don't understand what it's really about, and what the stakes are. And that's a huge danger, for all of us and for the fate of democracy in Australia. This comprehensive look at the Safe Schools Program will feature two eminent speakers, Anna Krohn and Pat Byrne. Anna Krohn is a Melbourne educator and educational writer, currently a tutor in bioethics at the John Paul II Institute for Marriage and Family. Pat Byrne is National Vice-President of the National Civic Council and is a campaigner in defence of man+woman marriage. Audience: 18 to 35 year olds; priests and religious of all ages welcome.